
 

Town of Sebec Select Board Meeting Minutes 

May 6, 2024 

Meeting called to order at 4:00 PM. 

Present: Donald Rush, Walter Emmons, Wayne Nason, Keith Doore, Sara Torbett, Gail Januskiewicz, and 
Emery Pelletier. 

Guests: Stacey Shorey and Mary Downs 

April 15, 2024 minutes reviewed.  

****Don motioned to approve the minutes, Wayne 2nd. Motion passed. 

RSU#68 Budget – Stacey Shorey and Mary Downs 

• Reviewed budget 
• 3.15% increase for Sebec 
• Walt inquired how the Bangor Rd location was going 
• Stacey said there is a lawyer there and a daycare that is revenue 
• The solar is up and running and should see a 15% decrease in power – she will keep the Select 

Board updated on the outcome. There is a 5 year contract. The Academy owns the panels. 
• May 28th is the Public Hearing for the budget 

 
Road Commissioner - Emery Pelletier 

• Review of the updated plowing contract – Emery used contracts from three towns to create this 
one 

• Emery went to River Road on the Milo side and it was being grated. He asked is we need to 
spend money to fix it. It would need about 10 loads of gravel, culverts, and ditching. There was 
some discussion, but no decision. 

• Emery doesn’t think there is a need for sweeping the roads. The Select Board agreed. 
• Discussion about Roger not updating numerous properties that have been overlooked. 
• Docks are in. Some pins have been ordered to repair the dock. Would like to get a DEP permit to 

remove the rocks that damage the dock. The Select Board did not have a problem with that. 
 
Town Clerk – Sara Torbett 

• Letter of support for AMC that I forwarded – the Select Board said to edit it and send 
• Asked about putting an ad in the gazette for the 2024 graduates.  

****Wayne made a motion to post the ad, with the addition of our town logo/seal for $70, Don 
seconded. Motion passed.  

• We ordered new dump stickers locally and decided to charge $1 per sticker to help cover the cost 
 
Treasurer/Tax Collector – Gail Januskiewicz 

• Expense Detail with sub-accounts 
• Received Certification from the MMTCTA 
• Sara and I have conference on Thursday, May 9th 
• Talked to Emery and Mike about going over the upcoming budges for their departments 
• Went over cash flow as of now through July 1st 
• Discussed options for new CD’s 
• Discussed switching phone companies to Premium Choice, but there were concerns about the 

reliability of internet phone 
 

**** A motion was made to adjourn by Wayne. Don 2nd. Motion Passed 

Meeting Adjourned 6:40 PM 


